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Neil DeRosa
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Robert Jurik
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Arthur Venezia, PGK
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Charles Josten,
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Bill Bullwinkel, PGK
516 – 681-1468

Financial Secretary
Anthony Corrente
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Philip Saglimbene, PGK
516 – 349-0120
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Eugene H. Robinson,
516 - 681 - 7652

Advocate
Ralph Plaisance, PGK
516 - 799 -1559
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Victor E. Orlando
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Outside Guard
Tom Reilly
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Trustees
3 Yr. Tony Pierno
2 Yr. Ken Krogman, PGK
1 Yr. Ray Ludwig, PGK

Insurance Agent:
Jose Maldonado

Grand Knights Message,
On Saturday, January 10th, we held our annual free throw competition for boys

and girls 9-14 years of age. We had the largest turnout ever with 30 boys and girls
competing. This great turnout was made possible by Brother Brian Dossie, head of our
St. Pius X CYO program. Brian informed all coaches about the competition and many
coaches even came down to cheer on their players. The winners will go on to compete
on Saturday, February 7th, at St. Pius X on the District level. One of the St. Pius winners
last year went on to West Point to compete on the State Level. To all winners good luck
at the next level. Our Chairman Charlie Josten did a great job of organizing the
event. Special thanks to Dom Sala for assisting Charlie with organizing the
date. Brothers Ken Krogman, Anthony Corrente, Bill Bullwinkel, DD Jim Albert, and Bob
Masi helped keeping score, assisted during check in and retrieving basketballs.

On January 11th, some of the Officers of the Columbiettes and I attended the
Testimonial Dinner for Kathy LoFrese, past Nassau County Chapter President of the
Columbiettes. Kathy was instrumental in helping us organize the St. Pius
Columbiettes. In less than one year the St. Pius Columbiettes are becoming a well-
known Auxiliary, they will host their Nassau Chapter Meeting in February.

January 18th I attended the “Pro-Life” mass at St. Patrick’s Cathedral. D.D. Jim
Albert and I car pooled and it was an interesting drive in. The roads were a mess with
“black ice”. There were road closures and several accidents on the way in. I was happy to
see that the event was still well attended. PGK Phil Saglimbene and Connie with their
grandchild were in attendance.

I must also thank the Columbiettes for running the repast to welcome the 2014 newly
baptized of the parish, after 10:30 AM Mass on January 11th. With only one week of
notice, they had a chairperson and committee who bought supplies and organized this
event. The Knights are very lucky to have the assistance of our Columbiettes.

Our council’s 25th Anniversary Mass and party is Sunday, May 3rd. We start the
celebration with a Mass at 10:30 AM, followed by Father Valentine's dedication of the
Statue of St. Pius X to the Knights. The reception will be held from 2 PM until 6 PM at
Barry Council, Hicksville. This is a Historic event for our council. I ask all Brothers their
wives and family, Columbiettes and their families, and widows of past Knights to
attend. There is a flyer in this Newsletter for more information.

I’m happy to say Fran is on the mend from a recent fender bender. Thank-you for
all the prayers and concern.

Fraternally,
Grand Knight Neil DeRosa
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New Haven, CT.

SUPREME
www.kofc.org

The Nassau Chapter Website is:

http://www.nassauchapterkofc.org/

There are 332,000 members in the

Philippines, Knights of Columbus

and they participated in all public

events during the Holy Father’s

visit to the country, whose

population is 86 percent Catholic.

The pope’s message of love and

hope, and his insistence that

believers live out their faith in

practical acts of charity, held

special meaning for Knights.

“STATE
COUNCIL
NEWS”

State Deputy Carmine

Musumeci was present at the

Pro-Life Mass held at St.

Patrick’s Cathedral on January

18th. He performed the first

gospel reading and shared

lector duties with Columbiette

State President Jeanne Mucci.

The F.A.C. Raffle was held

on January 16th at Fr. Farrell

Council. Michael Dunn was

the winner. The next

Chapter meeting will be on

February 20th, at Memorare

Council Seaford, N.Y.

Steve

Driscoll

President

jOIN US” UPCOMING MEETINGS & EVENTS:
HAPPY NEW YEAR ! YOUR 2015 DUES ARE DUE !

February 1st Super Bowl Sunday
February 2nd GROUNDHOG DAY Early Spring Please?
February 5th Officer’s Meeting Thursay 7:30PM Room#1
February 10th District Meeting Joseph Barry Council 8:00PM (Officers)
February 12th Council Business Meeting Room #1 7:30PM
February 14th DON’T FORGET THE FLOWERS/CANDY (For your own safety)
February 18th ASH WEDNESDAY
February 20th NASSAU CHAPTER MEETING MEMORARE 8:00PM
February 26th St. Pius X Council Meeting Room #1 7:30PM
February 27th 3rd Degree New Hyde Park Council 7:30PM
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PART #7 In A Series

Photos

After the Great War, the Order continued its charitable work, offering education
and employment services to returning servicemen. In less than two years, the Knights
of Columbus Bureau of Employment placed some 100,000 people in jobs. The Order’s
presence in Europe continued as well. In August 1920, when a delegation of 235
Knights made a pilgrimage to Rome, Pope Benedict XV invited them to build several
recreation centers for Roman youth. In response, the Knights constructed five
playgrounds throughout the city. The architect, Count Enrico Galeazzi, went on to
serve as the Knights’ representative in Rome for more than six decades.

Throughout the 1920s, the Order’s anti-defamation work also continued on
several fronts. When the Ku Klux Klan and other “nativist” and anti-Catholic groups
launched campaigns to make students attend public schools, Church leaders enlisted
the Knights’ support. The K of C Historical Commission, meanwhile, worked to
overcome racial prejudice in American society, publishing books on the contributions
of African-, Jewish-, and German-Americans.

Finally, when the Mexican government began enforcing the anti-clerical
provisions of its 1917 Constitution, the Knights responded with one voice. Under
President Plutarco Elias Calles, who took power in 1924, priests and religious were
exiled and the free exercise of religion was forbidden. In Iniquis Afflictisque, his 1926
encyclical on the persecution of the Church in Mexico, Pope Pius XI praised the
Knights’ tireless work, which included a major public education campaign, diplomatic
efforts and charitable support for refugees.

Fraternally, Editor-In-Chief District Deputy Jim Albert
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On January 25th 2015 at Fr.O’Connell Council

Oceanside Ed Ciula was confirmed the Long Island

Candidate for the high office of State Warden.

Anthony Catania February 13, 2000
Eugene Kelly February 14, 2001
Michael J. Cunane February 12, 2012

Remember our Brothers
who have gone before us

and sleep in Christ.

Walter P. Kellenberg

Assembly 078
YOUR DUES are Due.
Please send $25.00 to SK
Comptroller Charles Prancl at:
1130 Shelden Drive Westbury,
N.Y. 11590-5416

HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO:
Bea Dickinson 2/2
Victor Orlando 2/1
Lucille Orlando 2/7
Charlie Josten 2/1

If you want you’re Birthday or
Anniversary listed here. Send your
DATES to the Editor-In Chief.
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June 14, 2011 - Flag Day
(NEW HAVEN, CONN.) - The United States Supreme Court has refused to hear an appeal of a
lawsuit challenging the constitutionality of the Pledge of Allegiance, thus ending a seven year
battle involving two separate cases, one originating in California and the other in New Hampshire.
The Knights of Columbus, represented by the Becket Fund for Religious Liberty, played a key role
in defending the Pledge as a "defendant intervener" in both cases.
"The Knights of Columbus is proud to have played a major role in successfully defending the
constitutionality of the words 'under God' in the Pledge of Allegiance," Supreme Knight Carl A.
Anderson said. "We were instrumental in persuading Congress to add those words to the Pledge
in 1954, and they express a fundamental belief that we have held as a nation since our founding,
that we 'are endowed by our creator with certain unalienable rights.' The notion that this somehow
violates the First Amendment has now been soundly rejected by both the First and Ninth Circuit
Courts of Appeal, and the Supreme Court has now allowed both decisions to stand. It is a victory
for common sense."
The Ninth Circuit upheld the constitutionality of the Pledge in March 2010 and the Supreme Court

refused to hear an appeal of the California case in March 2011. The First Circuit upheld the

constitutionality of the Pledge in November 2011 and the Supreme Court denied certiorari in that

case yesterday, June 13, 2011.

THE

WINNERS

K of C

FREE

THROW

2015
GK NEIL DeROSA

FREE THROW
CHAIRMAN

CHARLIE JOSTEN

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS FREE THROW COMPETITION
2015
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Our Insurance Agent

Is Jose Maldonado

516-765-0532

Winners announced at the St. Pius X

Christmas Party. Each Student

received $210 from the Council to

assist in their Catholic Educations.

Col. Steven Zellem
memorial

Scholarship Aid Winners

Matthew Dossie Rica Coelho

Bryan Hingerton Timothy Betz

THANK-YOU
FOR PARTICIPATING IN OUR

SUPER BOWL POOL.
IF YOU DID, YOU ALREADY WON

YOUR CONTRIBUTION
WILL GO TO HELP OUR
CHURCH, COMMUNITY,

FRATERNAL ORDER,
AND A HOST OF

CHARITIES.

THANK-YOU

PRO-LIFE MASS

ST. PATRICK’S CATHEDRAL

THE “PRO-LIFE MASS” WAS WELL ATTENDED

DESPITE EARLY MORNING ICY ROAD

CONDITIONS .

DISTRICT DEPUTY JIM ALBERT, GRAND

KNIGHT NEIL DeROSA, AND PHIL

SAGLIMBENE WITH CONNIE REPRESENTED

OUR ST. PIUS X COUNCIL.
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LOOK !

YOU ARE INVITED TO A

PARTY!

St. Pius X Council #10332 is

celebrating their 25th

Anniversary. See details and

who to call to reserve your

ticket to a special event.

Don’t forget to send a note of
encouragement to our adopted
Seminarian. A Greeting Card with your
sentiments would be a boost for him!

Contact Information:
St. Joseph’s Seminary (Dunwoodie)

201 Seminary Avenue
Yonkers, N.Y. 10704-1896

Seminarian Chris Bethge

RSVP

May 17th 2015

Our Lady of the

Island Pilgrimage

to the Shrine.

Save the date

On Saturday January 10th 30 Kids participated in the

Knights Of Columbus “Free Throw Competition”

in the St. Pius X Gymnasium.

CONGRATULATIONS TO THOSE MOVING ON TO THE

DISTRICT LEVEL:

GIRLS
9 Yr. Old Rachel Krogman
11Yr. Old Jasbina Sabharwal
12 Yr. Old Nicole Masterides
BOYS
9 Yr.Old Ryan Flood
10 Yr. Old Brody Birsky
11Yr. Old Michael Flood
13 Yr. Old Daniel Dossie

“Free Throw” Chairman Charles Josten
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Sal Mascolo, PGK (2),
Larry Herbst,Christian Komonodora
Walter Priestly,Mario Saraceno,
John Heilig, Artie Venezia, Ray Ludwig

Please remember
your “Brothers”
who are Sick,
House- Bound,
or in Need!

COUNCILS OF THE 13TH DISTRICT
JOSEPH BARRY COUNCIL #2520
MERCY/LAMB COUNCIL #5723

MSGR. DELANEY COUNCIL #5983
ST. PIUS X COUNCIL #10332
HOLY FAMILY COUNCIL #11227

SIGN OF THE CROSS COUNCIL # 11254
Brothers All,

It was my pleasure to attend and be a part of the Pro-Life gathering and Mass at Patrick’s Cathedral on January

18th. Our Council was well represented by Grand Knight Neil DeRosa and PGK Phil Saglimbene , Connie and their

grandchild! Cardinal Dolan was in great form and thanked the Knights of Columbus for their rousing support. He

said that Pope Francis was in the Philippines performing a Mass for 6-Million people. He then broke up the parish

faithful by saying “I hope they made a second collection”. Fraternally, District Deputy Jim Albert

St. Pius X

Columbiettes

President is

Susan Corrente

St. Pius X Council

Columbiettes will host the

“Columbiette Chapter”

Meeting on Monday February

16, 2015 in Madonna Hall of

the St. Pius X Church School.

On January 23rd 2014 a 3rd Degree of our order was performed.

Council Members Robert Masi and Joseph Reich were

elevated to 3rd Degree Knights.

CONGRATULATIONS !
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